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In this Edition, read about: 
CAMPAIGNS AND ADVOCACY
* Drug Addition and Disability Discrimination Act 1992 – Senate Inquiry – Submissions due by 9 February 2004

* Optional Protocol to the United Nations International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights – Call for Expressions of Interest for Lobbying Efforts

* Inquiry into Residential Tenancies Databases Inquiry – Ministerial Council on Consumer Affairs and Standing Committee of Attorneys-General 
* National Evaluation of the Supported Accommodation Assistance Program – SAAP IV Evaluation – Submission uses Human Rights Framework

PROGRAMS AND EVENTS
* ‘Homelessness, Human Rights and the Law’ Symposium and Launch of Special Edition of Parity – Melbourne – 9 am 10 March 2004

* Meeting on Women and the Right to Adequate Housing – United Nations Special Rapporteur on the Right to Adequate Housing – Melbourne – 1.30 pm 10 March 2004

PUBLICATIONS AND RESEARCH

* NEW Centre on Housing Rights and Evictions, ‘Litigating Economic, Social and Cultural Rights: Achievements, Challenges and Strategies

 HYPERLINK "http://www.cohre.org/library/Litigating%20ESCR%20Report.pdf" 
’ (COHRE, 2003) 
* Socio-Economic Rights Newsletter – Community Law Centre, University of Western Cape, South Africa – Free Online Subscription

* Sandra Liebenberg, ‘South Africa’s evolving jurisprudence on socio-economic rights: An effective tool in challenging poverty?’ (2002) 6 Law Democracy and Development 

* Robina Goodlad, ‘Housing and Social Justice: The Case of Scottish Homelessness Policy’, Keynote Address at the National Housing Conference 2003, Adelaide, Australia

* PILCH Homeless Persons Legal Clinic - Melbourne - Street Rights Edition No 4 - December 2003 and Edition No 5 - February 2004
CAMPAIGNS AND ADVOCACY

* Drug Addition and Disability Discrimination Act 1992 – Senate Inquiry – Submissions due by 9 February 2004**
The Federal Government has introduced a Bill to amend the Disability Discrimination Act 1992.  If passed, the amendment would make it lawful to discriminate against people who have a drug addiction in areas such as housing and employment.  Discrimination would be lawful regardless of whether the person’s addiction had any impact on a person’s ability to comply with their tenancy obligations or to carry out the job.  If passed, the Bill could have serious implications for people with a drug addition who are currently homeless. 
The Senate has referred the Bill to the Senate Legal and Constitutional Committee for Inquiry and report by 25 March 2004.  Submissions to the Inquiry are due by 9 February 2004.  

The homepage for the Senate Inquiry is http://www.aph.gov.au/senate/committee/legcon_ctte/disability/index.htm.

For help and background materials in order to make a submission, go to: 
· http://www.disabilitydiscrimination.info/pages/1/index.htm : a national webpage set up on this issue which brings together information and campaign materials; 
· www.pilch.org.au : PILCH Homeless Persons’ Legal Clinic.  The Clinic is coordinating a campaign against the Bill in conjunction with the Disability Discrimination Legal Service in Victoria.  Click on ‘Drug Addition and Disability Discrimination’ in the ‘What’s New’ Section.
Optional Protocol to the United Nations International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights – Call for Expressions of Interest for Lobbying Efforts – Contact Caroline Lambert c.lambert@pgrad.unimelb.edu.au**
Expressions of interest are being sought from people in the community interested in helping pressure the Australian government to support an Optional Protocol to the UN International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights (ICESCR). 

An Optional Protocol would make it possible for people in Australia to make a complaint to the United Nations about a breach of your economic, social and cultural rights (including your right to adequate housing) set out in the ICESCR. 

An Optional Protocol to the UN International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights (ICCPR) already exists.  This is how, for example, Nick Toonan was able to take his successful complaint to the United Nations about the criminalisation of gay sex in Tasmania.

The United Nations Commission on Human Rights is currently investigating the development of an Optional Protocol to the ICESCR.  From 23 February to 5 March 2004, government and non-government representatives will be meeting in Geneva for discussions.  

An international coalition of non-government organisations (including the Centre on Housing Rights and Evictions (www.cohre.org.au) is now coordinating lobbying efforts around the world.  The Coalition has produced an advocacy kit (http://www.iwraw-ap.org/icescr_campaign.htm) to help community people who want to support the development of the OP.  
If you are interested in helping out in Australia with lobbying efforts, please contact Caroline Lambert who is in Melbourne and works with the International Women’s Rights Action Watch Asia Pacific, another member of the Coalition.  
Email Caroline as soon as possible at c.lambert@pgrad.unimelb.edu.au.
* Inquiry into Residential Tenancies Databases Inquiry – Ministerial Council on Consumer Affairs and Standing Committee of Attorneys-General**
This National Inquiry into Residential Tenancy Databases (defined by the Council as ‘privately owned, electronic databases that collect information on tenants to assist property managers and landlords assess risk and identify potential problem tenants.’) was announced on 24 November 2003, with submissions due by 24 December 2003.
The short time frame for submissions and the timing of this important Inquiry was disappointing.  However, a number of key tenant advocacy, homelessness and housing groups made submissions. To read the submissions, go to http://www.consumer.gov.au/html/Residential/residential.html.
* National Evaluation of the Supported Accommodation Assistance Program –  SAAP IV Evaluation – Joint Submission uses Human Rights Framework**
SAAP is the Commonwealth and State funded program for the operation of crisis accommodation services, such as women’s refuges, that are crucial for people experiencing homelessness.

A Joint Submission to the Evaluation, using a ‘human rights framework’ was prepared by the PILCH Homeless Persons' Legal Clinic, the Council to Homeless Persons, the Centre on Housing Rights and Evictions, the Support and Accommodation Rights Service, the Homeless People's Association, the Homelessness Legal Rights Project of the Gilbert + Tobin Centre of Public Law at the University of New South Wales, Youthlaw, Tamara Walsh of the Queensland University of Technology Faculty of Law and Dianne Otto of the University of Melbourne Faculty of Law. 

The Submission evaluates the operation of SAAP by reference to Australia’s international human rights obligations.  
For a copy of the submission, go to http://pilch.org.au/html/getFile.asp?table=tbl_TCA_Article_Files&field=image&id=268.
PROGRAMS AND EVENTS

* Homelessness, Human Rights and the Law Symposium and Launch of Special Edition of Parity – Melbourne – 9 am 10 March 2004**
Parity, the Magazine of the Council to Homeless Persons in Melbourne, Victoria, is publishing a Special Edition on Homelessness, Humann Rights and the Law.  Sponsored by law firms, Clayton Utz, Allens Arthur Robinson and Blake DawsonWaldron, the Special Edition will be launched by the Victorian Attorney General at 9am on 10 March 2004 in Melbourne.  

The Launch will be followed by a Symposium on Homelessness, Human Rights and the Law.  Speakers include Justice Ronald Sackville of the Federal Court, Deputy Chief Magistrate Jelena Popovic, Cassandra Goldie, Director of the Homelessness Legal Rights Project and Visiting Fellow at the Gilbert + Tobin Centre of Public Law at the UNSW, and June Mills, President of the Longgrass Association, Darwin, Northern Territory. 

You are invited to register for the Symposium with Council to Homeless Persons.  For Registration Forms, go to www.chp.org.au. 

* Meeting on Women and the Right to Adequate Housing – United Nations Special Rapporteur on the Right to Adequate Housing – Melbourne – 1.30 pm 10 March 2004 
This is a unique opportunity for women who have experienced homelessness or housing stress, community organisations, tenant’s groups and others concerned about housing and women’s access to it to get together and learn about the United Nations processes.  The meeting will discuss opportunities to prepare a report to the UN Special Rapporteur on the Right to Adequate Housing by mid-2004.

Speakers will include Bev Murray, Aboriginal Housing Board of Victoria and Alison Aggarwal, Research Associate for the UN Special Rapporteur on Adequate Housing.
For more information, go to http://www.chp.org.au/ConferencesForums/HRSymposium3.pdf.  You can also contact Hazel Blunden on hazel@shelternsw.org.au.

PUBLICATIONS AND RESEARCH

* NEW: Centre on Housing Rights and Evictions, ‘Litigating Economic, Social and Cultural Rights: Achievements, Challenges and Strategies’ (COHRE, 2003)

From Ken Fernandes, Coordinator, COHRE Asia-Pacific Programme:

 ‘This book features 21 Case Studies from Asia-Pacific (including Australia – Using Anti-Discrimination Law and Treaties and interviews with Justice Michael Kirby and Linda Hancock); Americas; Africa and Europe.
The book also examines international mechanisms and has a chapter on ‘Holding Multinational Corporations Accountable.’ This book is compiled from the practitioner’s view point.  Those in the forefront of litigating economic, social and cultural rights are interviewed and lessons are drawn from their experience.  

It will definitely contribute to strengthening economic, social and cultural rights.’

The book can be downloaded at http://www.cohre.org/library/Litigating%20ESCR%20Report.pdf.’
* Socio-Economic Rights Newsletter – Community Law Centre, University of Western Cape, South Africa – Free Online Subscription

The Community Law Centre of the University of Western Cape, based in Cape Town, South Africa, publishes a regular newsletter about ‘socio-economic rights’, which include the ‘right to adequate housing’.  The newsletter is an initiative of the Centre’s ‘Socio-Economic Rights Project’. Funded by the Ford Foundation, the Project aims to promote ‘the effective implementation, monitoring and enforcement’ of the socio-economic rights that have been included in South Africa’s Bill of Rights, enshrined in its Constitution.   
The Newsletter is an excellent way to keep in touch with how a Bill of Rights which includes a ‘right to adequate housing’ may be used to pursue justice for people on the ground in South Africa.
You can subscribe for free to the Socio-Economic Rights Newsletter online.  Go to http://www.communitylawcentre.org.za/ser/index.php. 
* Sandra Liebenberg, ‘South Africa’s evolving jurisprudence on socio-economic rights: An effective tool in challenging poverty?’ (2002) 6 Law Democracy and Development 

Professor Liebenberg is the Director of the Socio-Economic Project of the Community Law Centre, Cape Town, South Africa. In her paper, she discusses the role of the courts in promoting justice for people in areas such as housing, social security and poverty.  She argues that ‘[i]f the socio-economic rights in the Constitution are to amount to more than paper promises, they must serve as useful tools in enabling people to gain access to the basic social services and resources needed to live a life consistent with human dignity.’

To download the paper, go to http://www.communitylawcentre.org.za/ser/docs_2003/transformation/Liebenberg%2012%20March.doc.
* Robina Goodlad, ‘Housing and Social Justice: The Case of Scottish Homelessness Policy’, Keynote Address at the National Housing Conference 2003, Adelaide, Australia

Robina Goodlad, Professor and Co-Director of the Scottish Centre for Research on Social Justice, University of Glasgow gives a summary of the background to the new ‘homelessness’ legislation in Scotland.  There are two parts to the legislative framework: The Housing (Scotland) Act 2001 and the Homelessness Etc (Scotland) Act 2003.  The 2003 Act ‘establishes by 2012 for all in Scotland a right to rehousing, unqualified except in the case of asylum seekers and refugees awaiting a decision on their application for asylum.  In exceptional cases, the right to permanent housing will be qualified but a duty on local authorities to provide ‘last resort’ accommodation will apply.’

For the full text of Professor Goodland’s article, go to http://www.nationalhousingconference.org.au/Download/Keynote/Thursday_Robina%20Goodlad.doc.
* PILCH Homeless Persons Legal Clinic - Melbourne - Street Rights Edition No 4 - December 2003 and Edition No 5 - February 2004
Now available:

http://pilch.org.au/html/getFile.asp?table=tbl_TCA_Article_Files&field=image&id=274; and

http://pilch.org.au/html/getFile.asp?table=tbl_TCA_Article_Files&field=image&id=275.
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